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We are grateful for the continued supportive partnerships with our families, staff, and community as we work toward
returning many of our students to in-person learning in the safest way possible. We welcomed our In-Person Elementary

and Special Education Students back into our buildings this week, which was great to see! We are already planning ahead to
prepare for our Middle School Students to transition to hybrid/in-person learning at the start of Trimester 3 on February 22.

Dear Keeneyville District 20 Families,

The Hybrid Plan assumes that all students will participate in instruction with in-person following an AM/PM Schedule.
Families may opt out of in-person learning for medical or personal reasons. We strongly encourage families to review the
Return to Learn Plan and information at https://www.esd20.org/return-to-learn to learn more about what hybrid learning
will look like for your child. Please contact your school directly if you have any questions.

We ask all families to make a commitment for your student(s) for in-person or remote-only learning for Trimester 3
(February 22 through June 2) using the “T3 Hybrid Learning Form” which will go LIVE in Skyward on Tuesday, January 19 at
9:00am.

RETURN TO LEARN FORM FOR TRIMESTER 3
Complete in Skyward Tuesday, January 19 at 9am through Sunday, January 24 at 5pm

ELEMENTARY STUDENTS

Elementary Students must complete the “T3 Hybrid Learning Form” in Skyward, ONLY IF you are CHANGING
your child’s current learning model for Trimester 3.
> You do not need to do anything if you want your child to continue your child’s current learning model (in-
person or remote-only). If we do not hear from you by January 24, we will assume that you want to keep
your child’s current assignment.
» A link to the form is located in the “Online Forms” tab in Skyward.
> If you are unable to access Skyward, please contact your school main office.

MIDDLE SCHOOL STUDENTS

1. ALL Middle School Students must complete the “SW T3 Hybrid Learning Form” in Skyward. This is true

even if you already completed a learning choice form in the Fall.
» A link to the form is located in the “Online Forms” tab in Skyward.
> If you are unable to access Skyward, please contact your school main office.

2. Indicate your preferred AM/PM Assignment. We will make new AM/PM assignments for Trimester 3,
please disregard your AM/PM assignment from the Fall. We will make every effort to meet your indicated
preference.

» We will not change elementary student AM/PM assignments. If you have elementary siblings, you
may want to select their AM/PM assignment to align your family schedules.

» We will finalize the AM/PM student groups after we have the forms completed by all our middle
school families. WE will share this information as soon as possible.

3. Let us know if your student will use school bus transportation.

*NOTE: Preschool Students will receive information directly from ECC for Trimester 3.

Thank you for your help in getting your student ready for Trimester 3.

Sincerely,

Dr. Omar Castillo
Superintendent of Schools
Keeneyville ESD 20


https://www.esd20.org/return-to-learn

